
 
over the industry.

Why does the Occupational Health and Safety (OHS) Act need to change in New Brunswick?

OHS Act

Gap Closing the Gap
Gap 1: No Authority

The regulations state that employees exposed to a risk of drowning must use 
protective measures, including PFDs or lifejackets. However, currently the 

 

have legislated safety obligations and will be bound by general duty principles 
to provide healthy and safe workplaces. They will have access to WorkSafeNB 
prevention resources for advice and enforcement, leading to safer workplaces.

Gap 2: PFD Selection and Use 
 
Current legislation for PFD or lifejacket selection and use for employees at risk 
of drowning does not cite current standards for those items.

required to provide their crew with PFDs and lifejackets approved by Transport 
Canada, consistent with the standards adopted across the country. It would be 
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These proposed legislative amendments are limited to the Occupational Health and Safety Act  
but voluntary coverage is encouraged. 
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